JANSEN BIBLE CHURCH

Parsonage: 402.424.2975 Paul Carpenter, Pastor

E-mail: paulsc@windstream.net Sunday, Nov 25, 2018

http://www.jansenbiblechurch.org

Sunday School 9:15 AM Today's Nursery: Shayna; Dec 2 Sharon

Worship Service 10:30 AM

Worship in Song

Hymn #151 "Good Christian Men, Rejoice"
Hymn #163 "As With Gladness Men of Old"
Hymn#164 "One Small Child"
Hymn #165 "Adoration"
Special Music Jacklyn Stigge

Message Paul Carpenter

"Responding to the Hostile Enquirer"
1 Peter 3:13-16

Announcements Worship in Giving

Missionaries of the Week: Menno & Barb Kroeker

*All the men that were involved in the confrontation with Federal Police have been released back to their villages, but they are not allowed to leave the reservation. Pray that through this the people will realize that there are consequences for wrong doing and that good will somehow come from all of this. *Lucas and Luana (new missionary linguists) are very ambitious and excited about language learning. Menno just completed recording all the exercises in the teaching grammar. Hearing the Nambikuara language as they work through the lessons will be very useful. They are now raising money to purchase a 4-wheel drive vehicle. *Nil just completed a series of medical tests after 11 months of chemo treatments. The results are not good. One of the five tumors has increased in size and the others are still present. A group of oncologists are meeting to discuss her situation and plan another course of treatment. Although Nil and Eduardo are very disappointed, they are not without hope and continue to ask God for healing. Their testimony of God's sovereignty and faithfulness is beautiful. Please pray for them, and their teenage boys, as they do not plan to renew the rental lease on their home near the reservation and plan to move 400 miles to the city where they have been staying for the cancer treatment. Their future with the Nambikuara ministry is uncertain. Presently Eduardo is making occasional trips to the villages but the need to care for his wife and the cost of travel have made this very difficult. Although Nil is very weak, she is strong in her faith and trust in the Lord. Pray against discouragement and fear and that God will provide all their needs. *We are thankful that our daughter Cristy is improving health wise. Please continue to pray for her physical restoration as well as for spiritual refreshment. We are thankful for our good health and the many opportunities God has given us to serve Him both here and in Brazil.

Evening Service 7:00 PM.

Q&A Bible Study

This week pray for *HEBRON BIBLE CHURCH* in Hebron, Nebraska, with Pastor Jeff Friesen and his wife Wendy.

There will be *NO* **Awana** tonight at **5:00**, but join us for **Q&A Bible Study** at **7:00**. Please bring finger foods.

There will be Q&A Bible Study this Wednesday, Nov 28 at 7:00 PM.

Tuesday, Dec 4, 6:30 PM, will be the <u>Secret Sister Salad Supper</u>. All ladies and girls are invited to attend, so bring your favorite salad and join us for a wonderful evening of Christmas fun. Secret Sisters will be revealed, but if you do not have a secret sister, just bring a small gift to exchange. If you have a Secret Sister but will be unable to attend, please bring her gift to the church before Dec. 4th.

Our <u>Christmas Awana Store</u> is in three weeks on Sunday, Dec 16. It takes a lot of resources to get enough items for the kids to purchase. If you would like to help, please give your monetary donations to Kelli Heidemann or Melissa Schultis.

The annual <u>Christmas Program</u> will be **Sunday**, **Dec 23**, at **7:00 PM**. Be thinking about how you would like to participate. Please bring Christmas goodies for a time of fellowship afterwards.

It is time for another update of the Church Directory. There are two copies of the previous one on the table in the foyer. Please find your entry and make any changes that have happened in your family since 2016. You only need to mark in one of them. If all your information is correct, please put a star by your name. Also, check the entries for your grown children and update those as well. If your name is not in the directory, there is a form for you to fill out with all your information. Please put that paper in Carol's mailbox.

Congratulations to Greg and Christie Kratz on the birth of their son Luke Daniel on Wednesday, November 21, at 2:18 a.m. He weighed 7 lbs. 3.6 oz. and was 20 in. long.

Today's Nursery Attendants: Nov 25 Kelli Heidemann Avery

Dec 2 Robin Drewes Cheney
Dec 16 Nancy Heidemann Sarah
Dec 23 J'Nan Ensz Seth